Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: household bins 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please provide information in the last 5 years for Fosse Road Central as follows:

 
1. How many letters were issued as a result of household bins left out on the street on a non- collection day 

Answer:

36 Notices were issued to properties on Fosse Road Central

2. How many warnings and or fines were issued as a result of waste bins being left out on the street after non- collection day 

0 Fixed Penalty Notices issued for Fosse Road Central 

3. How often do you patrol/ check that this specific road is free of bins and bags of rubbish on a non-collection day 

The City Wardens service do not undertake regular patrols to look for issues relating to bins left on the street. These are dealt with as part of an ongoing programme of works in the area or in response to service requests. 
City Wardens or other LCC staff such as our Cleansing Services will often signpost issues with bins when in the area dealing with other issues.  

This intelligence, along with information from the public, is used to prioritise the worst affected street for action.

4. What are you doing to ensure that landlords keep this conservation area free of bins and fly tips as befit its conservation area status? 

Landlords have some responsibility for waste and bins storage on their properties. It varies with each individual case, but we do where appropriate involve Landlords. 
In some cases, we work with Landlords to ensure residents are aware of their responsibilities, where their bins are stored, when they should be placed out for collection and returned to the property. 
Some Houses in Multiple Occupation (HMOs) require a licence.  The licence includes a condition requiring the licence holder to ensure adequate waste management at the property.  
Leicester City Council has just concluded consultation on the implementation of wider property licensing that may result in an increase in the number of licensed properties in the city.

In some cases Landlords may be issued with Community Protection Notices that require them to take action to prevent any nuisance from bins and waste from their properties.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
